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WINNER of the BISA IPEG Book Prize 2015 http://www.bisa-ipeg.org/ipeg-bookprize-2015-winner-announced/ Under the rubric of ‘financial inclusion’,
lending to the poor –in both the global North and global South –has become a
highly lucrative and rapidly expanding industry since the 1990s. A key
inquiry of this book is what is ‘the financial’ in which the poor are asked
to join. Instead of embracing the mainstream position that financial
inclusion is a natural, inevitable and mutually beneficial arrangement,
Debtfare States and the Poverty Industry suggests that the structural
violence inherent to neoliberalism and credit-led accumulation have created
and normalized a reality in which the working poor can no longer afford to
live without expensive credit. The book further transcends economic
treatments of credit and debt by revealing how the poverty industry is
extricably linked to the social power of money, the paradoxes in credit-led
accumulation, and ‘debtfarism’. The latter refers to rhetorical and
regulatory forms of governance that mediate and facilitate the expansion of
the poverty industry and the reliance of the poor on credit to
augment/replace their wages. Through a historically grounded analysis, the
author examines various dimensions of the poverty industry ranging from the
credit card, payday loan, and student loan industries in the United States
to micro-lending and low-income housing finance industries in Mexico.
Providing a much-needed theorization of the politics of debt, Debtfare
States and the Poverty Industry has wider implications of the increasing
dependence of the poor on consumer credit across the globe, this book will
be of very strong interest to students and scholars of Global Political
Economy, Finance, Development Studies, Geography, Law, History, and
Sociology. https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=2lU6PHjyOzU
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This collection of research papers explores the impact of the Arab uprisings
on the politics and political economy of foreign aid provision in the MENA
region. Contributions focus on the foreign assistance policies and
strategies of key donors (United States, Europe, Gulf countries and Turkey),
and on the relationship between donors and recipients of foreign aid in a
select set of MENA cases (Tunisia, Egypt, Palestine and to a lesser extent
Morocco). Despite widespread rhetoric among lead donors pledging to support
the transformational potential of the Arab uprisings, the contributions find
a more complex pattern in foreign aid provision since 2011. Among Arab
donors, who have played a significant role as providers of aid to states
most affected by mass protests, trends in foreign assistance reflect the
competing priorities of donors, and their willingness to politicize aid
provision in pursuit of their strategic interests. Among Western donors,
authors find a high degree of continuity. Chapters that focus on Western
donors seek to account for continuity on the part of Western governments and
the EU at a moment of profound transformational potential. Two factors,
bureaucratization and securitization, capture most of the explanations
provided, which take into account a variety of local dimensions as well.
Contributions also discuss the changing assistance environment, namely the
globalization of foreign assistance, the complex bureaucratic arrangements
presiding over the delivery of European and US aid, and the role of regional
and international non-democracies in the provision of foreign assistance.
This book was published as a special issue of Mediterranean Politics.
The European economic crisis has been ongoing since 2008 and while austerity
has spread over the continent, it has failed to revive economies. The media
have played an important ideological role in presenting the policies of
economic and political elites in a favourable light, even if the latter’s
aim has been to shift the burden of adjustment onto citizens. This book
explains how and why, using a critical political economic perspective and
focusing on the case of Ireland. Throughout, Ireland is compared with
contemporary and historical examples to contextualise the arguments made.
The book covers the housing bubble that led to the crash, the rescue of
financial institutions by the state, the role of the European institutions
and the International Monetary Fund, austerity, and the possibility of
leaving the eurozone for Europe’s peripheral countries. Through a systematic
analysis of Ireland’s main newspapers, it is argued that the media reflect
elite views and interests and downplay alternative policies that could lead
to more progressive responses to the crisis.
What if neoclassical economics addressed the question of class? This
accessible overview of economic theory launches this investigation The
COVID-19 pandemic exposed the economic inequalities pervading every aspect
of society— and then multiplied them to a staggering degree. A mere nine
months into the lockdown, the net worth of the infamous Forbes 400 increased
by one trillion dollars; In a single year the US poverty rate rose by the
largest amount ever since record-keeping began sixty years ago. At the same
time, mass unemployment imperiled or erased the fragile right to quality
health care for a substantial number of people living in states without
Medicaid. In Inequality, Class, and Economics, Eric Schutz illumines the
pillars undergirding the monstrous polarities which define our times— and
reveals them as the very same structures of power at the foundations of the
class system under today's capitalism. Employing both traditional and novel
approaches to public policy, Inequality, Class, and Economics offers
prescriptions that can genuinely address the steepening and hardening of
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class boundaries. This book pushes past economists' studied avoidance of the
problem of class as a system of inequality based in unequal opportunity, and
exhorts us to tackle the heart of the problem at long last.
When Steven Burd, CEO of the supermarket chain Safeway, cut wages and
benefits, starting a five-month strike by 59,000 unionized workers, he was
confident he would win. But where traditional labor action failed, a novel
approach was more successful. With the aid of the California Public
Employees’ Retirement System, a $300 billion pension fund, workers led a
shareholder revolt that unseated three of Burd’s boardroom allies. In The
Rise of the Working-Class Shareholder: Labor's Last Best Weapon, David
Webber uses cases such as Safeway’s to shine a light on labor’s most potent
remaining weapon: its multitrillion-dollar pension funds. Outmaneuvered at
the bargaining table and under constant assault in Washington, state houses,
and the courts, worker organizations are beginning to exercise muscle
through markets. Shareholder activism has been used to divest from antilabor companies, gun makers, and tobacco; diversify corporate boards;
support Occupy Wall Street; force global warming onto the corporate agenda;
create jobs; and challenge outlandish CEO pay. Webber argues that workers
have found in labor’s capital a potent strategy against their exploiters. He
explains the tactic’s surmountable difficulties even as he cautions that
corporate interests are already working to deny labor’s access to this
powerful and underused tool. The Rise of the Working-Class Shareholder is a
rare good-news story for American workers, an opportunity hiding in plain
sight. Combining legal rigor with inspiring narratives of labor victory,
Webber shows how workers can wield their own capital to reclaim their
strength.
4LTPress solutions give students the option to choose the format that best
suits their learning preferences. This option is perfect for those students
who focus on the textbook as their main course resource. Important Notice:
Media content referenced within the product description or the product text
may not be available in the ebook version.
Biofuels for Aviation: Feedstocks, Technology and Implementation presents
the issues surrounding the research and use of biofuels for aviation, such
as policy, markets, certification and performance requirements, life cycle
assessment, and the economic and technical barriers to their full
implementation. Readers involved in bioenergy and aviation sectors—research,
planning, or policy making activities—will benefit from this thorough
overview. The aviation industry’s commitment to reducing GHG emissions along
with increasing oil prices have sparked the need for renewable and
affordable energy sources tailored to this sector’s very specific needs. As
jet engines cannot be readily electrified, turning to biofuels is the most
viable option. However, aviation is a type of transportation for which
traditional biofuels, such as bioethanol and biodiesel, do not fulfill key
fuel requirements. Therefore, different solutions to this situation are
being researched and tested around the globe, which makes navigating this
scenario particularly challenging. This book guides readers through this
intricate subject, bringing them up to speed with its current status and
future prospects both from the academic and the industry point of view.
Science and technology chapters delve into the technical aspects of the
currently tested and the most promising technology in development, as well
as their respective feedstocks and the use of additives as a way of adapting
them to meet certain specifications. Conversion processes such as
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hydrotreatment, synthetic biology, pyrolysis, hydrothermal liquefaction and
Fisher-Tropsch are explored and their results are assessed for current and
future viability. Presents the current status of biofuels for the aviation
sector, including technologies that are currently in use and the most
promising future technologies, their production processes and viability
Explains the requirements for certification and performance of aviation
fuels and how that can be achieved by biofuels Explores the economic and
policy issues, as well as life cycle assessment, a comparative technoeconomic analysis of promising technologies and a roadmap to the future
Explores conversion processes such as hydrotreatment, synthetic biology,
pyrolysis, hydrothermal liquefaction and Fisher-Tropsch
This volume is a tribute to Professor Hal Hill, one of the most
distinguished and internationally renowned Australian development economists
and the single most important Australian figure in the networks that bind
the Australian and Southeast Asian economics professions over the past four
decades. The volume contains twelve original contributions by distinguished
scholars who are at the forefront of their own subject areas. The
contributions are thematically arranged into three parts to reflect
Professor Hill’s wide-ranging research interests: trade policy issues
central to the development policy debate, structural change and global
economic integration in East Asian economies, and the political economy of
development policy.
MKTG 9 maximizes student effort and engagement and engagement by empowering
them to direct their own learning, through a single, affordable course
solution. MKTG 9 offers full coverage of course concepts through unique
resources and features that reflect the natural study habits of students.
Additionally, instructors benefit from up-to-date, real-world examples of
marketing efforts by popular companies, coupled with straightforward
quizzing, assessment options. MKTG 9 combines an easy-reference, paperback
textbook with chapter review cards, and an innovative Online product that
enables students to study how and when they want?including on a smart phone!
On the innovative StudyBoard, students collect notes and StudyBits
throughout the product, and then can leverage a series of tags and filters
to organize and personalize their study time. Both instructors and students
can monitor progress through a series of Concept Training reports and
traditional Gradebook features, ensuring improved outcomes. Important
Notice: Media content referenced within the product description or the
product text may not be available in the ebook version.
• Strictly as per the new term wise syllabus for Board Examinations to be
held in the academic session 2021-22 for classes 11 & 12 • Multiple Choice
Questions based on new typologies introduced by the board- I. Stand- Alone
MCQs, II. MCQs based on Assertion-Reason III. Case-based MCQs. • Revision
Notes for in-depth study • Mind Maps & Mnemonics for quick learning •
Include Questions from CBSE official Question Bank released in April 2021 •
Answer key with Explanations • Concept videos for blended learning (science
& maths only)
With a specific focus on the United States and the United Kingdom, Carbon
Inequality studies the role of the richest people in contributing to climate
change via their luxury consumption and their investments. In an innovative
contribution, it attempts to quantify personal responsibility for
shareholdings in large fossil fuel companies. This book explores the
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implications of the richest people’s historic responsibility for global
warming, the impacts of which affect them less than most others in global
society. Kenner analyses how the richest people running large oil and gas
companies have successfully used their political influence to lobby the US
and UK government. This assessment of their growing political power is
particularly pertinent at a time of increasing inequality and growing public
awareness of the impact of climate change. The book also highlights the
crucial role of the richest in blocking the low-carbon transition in the US
and the UK, exploring how this could be countered to ensure fossil fuels are
fully replaced by renewable energy. This book will be of great relevance to
scholars and policy makers with an interest in inequality, climate change
and sustainability transitions.
For the latest thinking about the international financial system, monetary
policy, economic development, poverty reduction, and other critical issues,
subscribe to Finance & Development (F&D). This lively quarterly magazine
brings you in-depth analyses of these and other subjects by the IMF’s own
staff as well as by prominent international experts. Articles are written
for lay readers who want to enrich their understanding of the workings of
the global economy and the policies and activities of the IMF.
Skills are central to Austria’s future prosperity and the well-being of its
people. The OECD Skills Strategy Diagnostic Report: Austria identifies 14
skills challenges for Austria. The project and this report build on both the
insights from workshops as well as latest international comparative
What is money, where does it come from, and who controls it? Money makes the
world go round: but what is it really? And how is it produced? Above all,
who controls its production, and in whose interests? Money is never a
neutral medium of exchange. Nor are bankers simply go-betweens for savers
and borrowers. In this accessible, brilliantly argued book, leading
political economist Ann Pettifor explains in straightforward terms history’s
most misunderstood invention: the money system. Pettifor argues that
democracies can reclaim control over money production and subordinate the
out-of-control finance sector to the interests of society, and also the
ecosystem. She also examines and assesses popular alternative debates on,
and innovations in, money: positive money, helicopter money and the rise of
goldbugs. She sets out the possibility of linking the money in our pockets
(or on our smartphones) to the change we want to see in the world around us.
This paper highlights that one of the most dramatic developments in the 20th
century was the entry of women into economic and political spheres
previously occupied almost exclusively by men. Although women are making
progress in eliminating gender disparities, they still lag men in the
workplace and in the halls of government. These gaps are found throughout
the world, but are particularly pronounced in developing economies. So far,
the greatest success has been in reducing education and health disparities
and the least in increasing women’s economic and political influence.
What are the impacts of population growth? Can our planet support the
demands of the ten billion people anticipated to be the world's population
by the middle of this century? While it is common to hear about the problems
of overpopulation, might there be unexplored benefits of increasing numbers
of people in the world? How can we both consider and harness the potential
benefits brought by a healthier, wealthier and larger population? May more
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people mean more scientists to discover how our world works, more inventors
and thinkers to help solve the world's problems, more skilled people to put
these ideas into practice? In this book, leading academics with a wide range
of expertise in demography, philosophy, biology, climate science, economics
and environmental sustainability explore the contexts, costs and benefits of
a burgeoning population on our economic, social and environmental systems.
As the shock of the 2008 European financial crisis begins to subside, it is
time for scholars to step back and analyze the crisis's causes and effects
from a multidisciplinary vantage point. Europe in Crisis examines the
current state of the European economy, society, and polity, both on the
theoretical and political levels, by placing special emphasis on its current
crisis. With important contributions from heterodox economists and radical
social and political scientists, this innovative new edited collection seeks
to evaluate past efforts and policies (mainly since World War II), criticize
the failed neoclassical/neoliberal perspectives, and offer alternative
strategies and policies to Europe's socioeconomic impasse and misery.
• Strictly as per the new term wise syllabus for Board Examinations to be
held in the academic session 2021-22 for classes 11 & 12 • Multiple Choice
Questions based on new typologies introduced by the board- I. Stand- Alone
MCQs, II. MCQs based on Assertion-Reason III. Case-based MCQs. • Revision
Notes for in-depth study • Mind Maps & Mnemonics for quick learning •
Include Questions from CBSE official Question Bank released in April 2021 •
Answer key with Explanations • Concept videos for blended learning (science
& maths only)
A thoroughly updated second edition of the bestselling book Asian Brand
Strategy, Martin Roll provides a comprehensive framework for understanding
Asian branding strategies and Asian brands, based on new research and
supported throughout by a wealth of new case studies. Martin Roll offers
insights, knowledge and perspectives on Asian brands and branding as a
strategic tool and provides a comprehensive framework for understanding
Asian branding strategies and Asian brands, including success stories and
challenges for future growth and strengths. Asian Brand Strategy includes
theoretical frameworks and models and up-to-date case studies on Asian
brands, and it a must-read for Asian and Western business leaders as well as
anyone interested in the most exciting region of the world. Towards 2020, a
rapid changing landscape will emerge in Asia where the opportunities for
Asian companies to benefit from global branding efforts will be larger than
ever before. The growing emphasis on shareholder value and brand strategy to
drive value will move up the boardroom agenda and become one of the most
prominent drivers of value in Asia Pacific. The book presents the Asian
Brand Leadership model illustrating the paradigm shift Asian brands need to
undertake to unleash their potential.
Based on the series produced for the BBC World Service Who thought up paper
money? How did the contraceptive pill change the face of the legal
profession? Why was the horse collar as important for human progress as the
steam engine? How did the humble spreadsheet turn the world of finance
upside-down? The world economy defies comprehension. A continuously-changing
system of immense complexity, it offers over ten billion distinct products
and services, doubles in size every fifteen years, and links almost every
one of the planet's seven billion people. It delivers astonishing luxury to
hundreds of millions. It also leaves hundreds of millions behind, puts
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tremendous strains on the ecosystem, and has an alarming habit of stalling.
Nobody is in charge of it. Indeed, no individual understands more than a
fraction of what's going on. How can we make sense of this bewildering
system on which our lives depend? From the tally-stick to Bitcoin, the canal
lock to the jumbo jet, each invention in Tim Harford's fascinating new book
has its own curious, surprising and memorable story, a vignette against a
grand backdrop. Step by step, readers will start to understand where we are,
how we got here, and where we might be going next. Hidden connections will
be laid bare: how the barcode undermined family corner shops; why the
gramophone widened inequality; how barbed wire shaped America. We'll meet
the characters who developed some of these inventions, profited from them,
or were ruined by them. We'll trace the economic principles that help to
explain their transformative effects. And we'll ask what lessons we can
learn to make wise use of future inventions, in a world where the pace of
innovation will only accelerate.
Digital asset management is undergoing a fundamental transformation. Near
universal availability of high-quality web-based assets makes it important
to pay attention to the new world of digital ecosystems and what it means
for managing, using and publishing digital assets. The Ecosystem of Digital
Assets reflects on these developments and what the emerging ‘web of things’
could mean for digital assets. The book is structured into three parts, each
covering an important aspect of digital assets. Part one introduces the
emerging ecosystems of digital assets. Part two examines digital asset
management in a networked environment. The third part covers media
ecosystems. Looks to the future of digital asset management, focussing on
the next generation web Includes up-to date developments in the field, crowd
sourcing, and cloud services Details case studies to demonstrate how generic
requirements are met in particular cases
We’ve all heard that the American Dream is vanishing, and that the cause is
rising income inequality. The rich are getting richer by rigging the system
in their favor, leaving the rest of us to struggle just to keep our heads
above water. To save the American Dream, we’re told that we need to fight
inequality through tax hikes, wealth redistribution schemes, and a far
higher minimum wage. But what if that narrative is wrong? What if the real
threat to the American Dream isn’t rising income inequality—but an all-out
war on success? In Equal is Unfair, a timely and thought-provoking work, Don
Watkins and Yaron Brook reveal that almost everything we’ve been taught
about inequality is wrong. You’ll discover: • why successful CEOs make so
much money—and deserve to • how the minimum wage hurts the very people it
claims to help • why middle-class stagnation is a myth • how the littleknown history of Sweden reveals the dangers of forced equality • the
disturbing philosophy behind Obama’s economic agenda. The critics of
inequality are right about one thing: the American Dream is under attack.
But instead of fighting to make America a place where anyone can achieve
success, they are fighting to tear down those who already have. The real key
to making America a freer, fairer, more prosperous nation is to protect and
celebrate the pursuit of success—not pull down the high fliers in the name
of equality.
This volume brings together a group of distinguished scholars to engage in a
dialogue on key developments in the study of security. The book provides a
comprehensive overview of theoretical, empirical and methodological
developments within security studies, whose political and societal
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importance has grown significantly in recent years. By bringing together
scholars who hold differing perspectives on security, this volume provides
insights into a variety of approaches and their newest developments,
including ‘mainstream’ as well as heterodox perspectives on security. Thus,
it aims to build bridges of communication between different ‘camps’ by
initiating a dialogue on the identity and diversity of security studies. It
does so in three parts: The first part of the book includes paradigmatic
approaches to security that are closely connected to major debates in
International Relations such as realism, institutionalism, constructivism as
well as approaches to the culture, ethics of security and critical security
studies. The second part places emphasis on the broadening and deepening of
the concept of security in recent decades. It discusses key empirical
frontiers including the continued centrality of the state, the link between
democracy and security, environmental security as well as financial
security. The third part of the book presents various methodological
approaches to the question of security and peace. It provides an overview of
new approaches such as the visual turn, quantifying security and method
combinations. This book will be of much interest to students of critical
security studies, international relations and research methods.
The mainstream agri-food system in Thailand has been shaped to aid capital
accumulation by domestic and transnational hegemonic forces, and is
currently sustained through hegemonic agri-food production-distribution,
governance structures and ideational order. However, sustainable agriculture
and land reform movements have to certain extents managed to offer
alternatives. This book adopts a neo-Marxist and Gramscian approach to
studying the political economy of the agricultural and food system in
Thailand (1990-2014). The author argues that hegemonic forces have many
measures to co-opt dissent into hegemonic structures, and that counterhegemony should be seen as an ongoing process over a long period of time
where predominantly counter-hegemonic forces, constrained by political
economic structural conditions, may at times retain some hegemonic elements.
Contrary to what some academic studies suggest, the author argues that
localist-inspired social movements in Thailand are not insular and antiglobalisation. Instead, they are selective in fostering collaborations and
globalisation based on values such as sustainability, fairness and
partnership. Providing new perspectives on polarised politics in Thailand,
particularly how cross-class alliances can further or frustrate counterhegemonic movements, the book points to the importance of analysing social
movements in relation to established political authority. It will be of
interest to academics in the field of Politics and International Relations,
Sociology, Development Studies and Asian Studies.
In Seeking Equality, John Harles considers the factors accounting for these
cross-border differences.
This compact yet comprehensive guide provides a wealth of information that
is timely, easy to understand, and relevant to the academic and civic lives
of students, teachers, researchers, and the general public. • Covers many of
the economic concepts and principles outlined by the Council for Economic
Education (Voluntary National Content Standards in Economics, 2nd Edition,
2010), National Council for the Social Studies (College, Career, & Civic
Life C3 Framework for Social Studies State Standards: Guidance for Enhancing
the Rigor of K–12 Civics, Economics, Geography, and History, 2013), the
Foundation for Teaching Economics, and the College Board
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Who makes our cities, and what part do everyday users have in the design of
cities? This book powerfully shows that city-making is a social process and
examines the close relationship between the social and physical shaping of
urban environments. With cities taking a growing share of the global
population, urban forms and urban experience are crucial for understanding
social injustice, economic inequality and environmental challenges. Current
processes of urbanization too often contribute to intensifying these
problems; cities, likewise, will be central to the solutions to such
problems. Focusing on a range of cities in developed and developing
contexts, Cities by Design highlights major aspects of contemporary
urbanization: urban growth, density and sustainability; inequality,
segregation and diversity; informality, environment and infrastructure.
Offering keen insights into how the shaping of our cities is shaping our
lives, Cities by Design provides a critical exploration of key issues and
debates that will be invaluable to students and scholars in sociology and
geography, environmental and urban studies, architecture, urban design and
planning.
The job interview is probably the most important step you will take in your
job search journey. Because it's always important to be prepared to respond
effectively to the questions that employers typically ask at a job interview
Petrogav International has prepared this eBooks that will help you to get a
job in oil and gas industry. Since these questions are so common, hiring
managers will expect you to be able to answer them smoothly and without
hesitation. This eBook contains 277 questions and answers for job interview
and as a BONUS web addresses to 289 video movies for a better understanding
of the technological process. This course covers aspects like HSE, Process,
Mechanical, Electrical and Instrumentation & Control that will enable you to
apply for any position in the Oil and Gas Industry.
The 2013/2014 Education for All Global Monitoring Report shows that a lack
of attention to education quality and a failure to reach the marginalized
have contributed to a learning crisis that needs urgent attention.
Worldwide, 250 million children many of them from disadvantaged backgrounds
are not learning the basics. Teaching and Learning: Achieving Quality for
All describes how policy-makers can support and sustain a quality education
system for all children, regardless of background, by providing the best
teachers. The Report also documents global progress in achieving Education
for All goals and provides lessons for setting a new education agenda
post-2015. In addition, the Report identifies that insufficient financing is
hindering advances in education.
Russian businesses in the post-Soviet period have been noted for their
unusual, sometimes allegedly corrupt, business practices, and for their role
in the enrichment of oligarchs. This book, which includes a wide range of
case study examples, and which draws on the author’s first-hand experience
of running a Russian company, argues that a key to understanding
contemporary Russian business is the importance of arbitrage, that is the
ability to take advantage of price and cost differentials in different
markets. The book argues that the conditions for such arbitrage advantages
are often created by businesses which have special links to particular
institutions; that arbitrage benefits are not available to all businesses in
a sector, thereby providing unfair competitive advantages to some
businesses; and that businesses’ overall activities are often distorted by
this system. The book includes an analysis of a wide range of different
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types of arbitrage activities in action.
Examines the South American country that is destined to be one of the
world's premier economic powers by the year 2030, and considers some of the
abundant problems the nation faces.
The book provides a theoretically and historically informed analysis of the
global economic crisis. It makes original contributions to theories of
value, of crisis and of the state and uses these to develop a rich empirical
study of the changing character of capitalism in the twentieth century and
beyond. It defends, uses and develops Marxist theory while arguing
particularly against jumping too quickly from abstract concepts to a
concrete understanding of the crisis. Instead, it uses what Marx described
in his notebooks as an ‘obvious’ analytical ordering to progress from a
general analysis of economy and society to a discussion of recent economic
transformations and the specifics of the crisis and its aftermath.Dunn
argues that appropriately reconceived, a critical Marxism can incorporate
and enrich rather than rejecting insights from other traditions. He disputes
general characterisations of capitalism to the crisis and theories which see
finance and the contemporary financial crises as largely detached from other
aspects of the economy and society. Providing a thoroughly socialised and
historically based account, this book will be vital reading for students and
scholars of political economy, international political economy, Marxism,
sociology, geography and development studies.
Occupy Wall Street burst onto the stage of history in the fall of 2011.
First by the tens, then by the tens of thousands, protestors filled the
streets and laid claim to the squares of nearly 1,500 towns and cities,
until, one by one, the occupations were forcibly evicted. In The Occupiers,
Michael Gould-Wartofsky offers a front-seat view of the action in the
streets of New York City and beyond. Painting a vivid picture of everyday
life in the square through the use of material gathered in the course of two
years of on-the-ground investigation, Gould-Wartofsky traces the occupation
of Zuccotti Park--and some of its counterparts across the United States and
around the world--from inception to eviction. He takes up the challenges the
occupiers faced, the paradoxes of direct democracy, and the dynamics of
direct action and police action and explores the ways in which occupied
squares became focal points for an emerging opposition to the politics of
austerity, restricted democracy, and the power of corporate America. Much of
the discussion of the Occupy phenomenon has treated it as if it lived and
died in Zuccotti Park, but Gould-Wartofsky follows the evicted occupiers
into exile and charts their evolving strategies, tactics, and tensions as
they seek to resist, regroup, and reoccupy. Displaced from public spaces and
news headlines, the 99 Percent movement has spread out from the financial
centers and across an America still struggling to recover in the aftermath
of the crisis. Even if the movement fails to achieve radical reform, GouldWartofsky maintains, its offshoots may well accelerate the pace of change in
the United States in the years to come.
Over the period December 2011-July 2013 a tidal wave of mass protests swept
through the Russian Capital and engulfed scores of cities and regions. Civil
society, it appeared, had at last woken up. This fascinating book examines
the rise and fall of the non-systemic opposition and the role of the
systemic political opposition during this turbulent period. Leading experts
in the field from Russia along with scholars from the UK and the US reflect
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on the conditions that have made large-scale protests possible, the types of
people who have taken part and the goals of the opposition movement at both
the national and regional levels. Contributors discuss what steps the regime
has taken in response to this challenge and examine the relationship between
the systemic and non-systemic opposition and what potential exists for the
creation of a broad-based opposition coalition. The role of the expanding
Russian middle class is discussed along with contemporary developments among
the Russian left against the backdrop of the global economic crisis. The
political, social and ethnic dimensions of the protest movement are also
examined at both the national and regional levels in this truly
comprehensive study of the rebirth of civil society in modern Russia.
The subject of food security and land issues in Africa has become one of
increased importance and contention over recent years. In particular, the
focus has shifted to the role new global South donors - especially India,
China and Brazil - are playing in shaping African agriculture through their
increased involvement and investment in the continent. Approaching the topic
through the framework of South-South co-operation, this highly original
volume presents a critical analysis of the ways in which Chinese, Indian and
Brazilian engagements in African agriculture are structured and implemented.
Do these investments have the potential to create new opportunities to
improve local living standards, transfer new technology and knowhow to
African producers, and reverse the persistent productivity decline in
African agriculture? Or will they simply aggravate the problem of food
insecurity by accelerating the process of land alienation and displacement
of local people from their land? Topical and comprehensive, Agricultural
Development and Food Security in Africa offers fresh insight into a set of
relationships that will shape both Africa and the world over the coming
decades.
A major new volume in the Routledge International Handbooks series analysing
emerging and newly emerged economies, including the BRICS countries (Brazil,
Russia, India, China and South Africa) and other likely (Turkey, Indonesia,
Mexico, and South Korea) as well as possible (Vietnam, The Philippines,
Nigeria, Pakistan, Egypt, Colombia and Argentina) candidates for emerging
economy status. Chapters on theories surrounding emerging markets (including
the Beijing/Washington Consensus debate) offer an overview of current issues
in development economics, in addition to providing an integrated framework
for the country case studies. Written by experts, this handbook will be
invaluable to academics and students of economics and emerging economies, as
well as to business people and researchers seeking information on economic
development and the accelerating pace of globalization.
Economics After the Crisis is an introductory economics textbook, covering
key topics in micro and macro economics. However, this book differs from
other introductory economics textbooks in the perspective it takes, and it
incorporates issues that are presently underserved by existing textbooks on
the market. This book offers an introduction to economics that takes into
account criticisms of the orthodox approach, and which acknowledges the role
that this largely Western approach has played in the current global
financial and economic crisis. A key feature of the book is its global
approach: it offers examples from countries all over the world, including
from developing and emerging economies. The chapters discuss all major
economic topics, including individuals and households; the behaviour of
consumers; the behaviour of firms; markets; the role of the state; public
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goods and commons; labour markets; capital markets; the macroeconomic flow;
economic growth; international trade; nature and environmental
externalities; poverty and wellbeing. Throughout, the book presents
theoretical perspectives in which social structures, relatedness,
uncertainty, and social norms provide key economic explanations, contrasting
these with the idealized worldview of neoclassical economics. Economics
After the Crisis is designed for a one-semester introductory course in
economics, primarily at undergraduate but also at postgraduate level, and is
suitable for students from a range of disciplines. It will be of particular
relevance to those students with an interest in developing economies.
https://www.coursera.org/learn/economicsfromapluralistperspective
in recent years, there has been a growing interest in the legal aspects of
mass torts in Europe. Both academics, legislatures, courts and policymakers
throughout the whole of Europe have been struggling with the challenges that
such ‚massification‘ of private law relationships poses both in and outside
of tort law. The subject moves between the law of civil procedure,
substantive tort law, access to justice debates and regulatory frameworks
for mass disputes. This volume offers both a caleidoscopic review of reallife key cases of mass tort and an in-depth reflection on the broader
implications of mass tort in Europe. Thus, the challenges posed by mass
torts are explored, mapped and analysed.
Global studies is a fresh and dynamic discipline area that promises to
reinvigorate undergraduate and postgraduate education in the social sciences
and humanities. In the Australian context, the interdisciplinary pedagogy
that defines global studies is gaining wider acceptance as a coherent and
necessary approach to the study of global change. Through the Global Studies
Consortium (GSC), this new discipline is forming around an impressive body
of international scholars who define their expertise in global terms. The
GSC paves the way for the expansion of global studies programs
internationally and for the development of teaching and research
collaboration on a global scale. Mark Juergensmeyer and Helmut Anheier’s
forthcoming Encyclopaedia of Global Studies with SAGE is evidence of this
growing international collaboration, while the work of Professor Manfred
Steger exemplifies the flourishing academic literature on globalization.
RMIT University’s Global Cities Institute represents a substantial
institutional investment in interdisciplinary research into the social and
environmental implications of globalization in which it leads the way
internationally. Given these developments, the time is right for a book
series that draws together diverse scholarship in global studies. This
Handbook allows for extended treatment of critical issues that are of major
interest to researchers and students in this emerging field. The topics
covered speak to an interdisciplinary approach to the study of global issues
that reaches well beyond the confines of international relations and
political science to encompass sociology, anthropology, history, media and
cultural studies, economics and governance, environmental sustainability,
international law and criminal justice. Specially commissioned chapters
explore diverse subjects from a global vantage point and all deliberately
cohere around core “global” concerns of narrative, praxis, space and place.
This integrated approach sets the Handbook apart from its competitors and
distinguishes Global Studies as the most equipped academic discipline with
which to address the scope and pace of global change in the 21st century.
The contributors to this volume draw on a non-dogmatic Marxist approach to
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explain the systemic and conjunctural dynamics of crisis inherent in global
capitalism. Their analysis asks what is historically specific to
capitalism's crises while avoiding catastrophic or defeatist claims. At the
same time the volume situates left agency within actual patterns of
resistance and class struggle to clarify the potential for transformative
change. The cycle of resistance strengthened by the World Socal Forum and
transnational activism is now punctuated by the experience of the Arab
Spring, the agency of anti-systemic movements, left think tanks, the Occupy
Wall Street Movement, labour unions, left parties in Europe such as Syrizia
and Podemos and peoples' budgeting in Kerala, India. On the down side, we
are witnessing the waning of the Workers Party in Brazil and serious
challenges for South Africa's once powerful labour movement and still
formative social justice activism. All these developments are assessed in
this volume. This is the second volume in the Democratic Marxism series. It
elaborates on crucial themes introduced in the first volume, Marxism in the
21st Century: Crisis, Critique and Struggle (edited by Michelle Williams and
Vishwas Satgar).
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